
Presentation on a Referendum on 
Construction of  a new Community 
Recreation Center at Boyce Park

Presentation Speakers

Need and Benefits of New Center- Recreation Specialist Julie Muncey

Background on the Interest in a New Center- Town Clerk Katie Palmer-House

Location and Site Information- Town Engineer Joe Berger

Building Conceptual Design and Layout- John Evans, KSQ Design

Municipal Bonding Process- Beth Ferguson, Fiscal Advisors & Marketing

Comments from Supervisor Yeno, Dutchess County Legislator Andrew House 

and Town Board



Benefits and Value of Constructing a New Boyce Park Community 
Recreation Center 

For Dover kids:

- camp shelter in heat and 
rainy weather

- expand and enhance 
popular youth programs 
(i.e., youth basketball)

- provide after-school and 
teen programs

For Dover adults and seniors:

- Senior recreation meetings

- year-round indoor sports 
(pickleball, volleyball)

- drop-in community space for  
county and nonprofit 
agencies to assist residents 
with information and 
applications for services

For the entire Dover 
community

- heating and cooling center 
and emergency shelter

- farmers’ market, business 
networking and pop-up  
community-building events

- multi-use venue for local 
organizations and Town Rec. 
Program to create and host 
new celebrations and events 



The Dover Town Board seeks residents’ input through a 
referendum vote on a proposed project to construct a new 
community recreation center on the grounds of Thomas Boyce 
Park in Wingdale funded at a maximum cost of $8.75 million 
through a general obligation bond paid over a 30-year term.

Referendum Vote date:  Saturday, May 11, 2024
Voting for registered votes at Dover Town Hall

From 10 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 



Short Chronology of Interest 
Constructing Boyce Park Community 

Recreation Center

Recommendation from 
the 1993 Master Plan:

2022 Adopted 
Comprehensive Plan 
Update:



2017 Comprehensive Plan Update Community 
Survey 

“Your Voice in the Future of Dover”

421 Respondents 



Sketch Plan of Proposed New Boyce Park Community Recreation Center



Revised Conceptual Rendering of

New Boyce Park Community Recreation Center



approximately 12,000 sq. ft.
110 ft. by 110 ft.

Proposed interior layout of new Boyce Park Community Recreation Center 





Information will on the proposed project will be posted on 

the Town of Dover’s website at www.doverny.us and on 

community social media as it is available.

Another referendum and project informational meeting will 

be held in April 2024 at Town Hall with the date and time to 

be announced.

Please submit your ideas and questions to the Dover    

Town Clerk’s Office at (845) 832-6111 or by email at 

townclerk@doverny.us

http://www.doverny.us/

